THE ROARING TRUTH

IN THE NAME OF GOD, THE MERCY GIVING, THE MERCIFUL



This year's Ramadan Market was truly astonishing. It felt like we were back home, celebrating our cherished traditions. The market was beautifully decorated, featuring famous Middle Eastern treats and drinks that brought a sense of nostalgia. Students eagerly purchased a variety of unique ornaments to decorate their homes for the holy month of Ramadan. Traditional delights like Jalab and Kaek were especially loved by everyone.

After shopping, each class had the opportunity to sit and take pictures in the stunning Ramadan tent designed by a very kind-hearted teacher. Allow us to extend our heartfelt gratitude to the parent volunteers, teachers, and students who helped organize this wonderful event, with a special thanks to the parents for helping make the market a great success.



On February 10th, our school held Picture Day! Students looked sharp in their pristine uniforms, proudly wearing our signature navy and white. Smiles filled the hallways as they eagerly waited for their turn in front of the camera. Crisp hijabs and fresh haircuts added to the polished look of the day.

Students were called down from their classrooms to take both individual and class photos. Despite the cheerful atmosphere, a few nervous jitters were definitely in the air! "Do I look okay?" "Is there anything on my face?" Let's be honest—who hasn't heard those classic Picture Day worries?

Now, we eagerly await our class photos, which we'll cherish for years to come!



This month, students in Grades 7-10 participated in an exciting basketball tournament, competing against each other in a series of intense and thrilling matches. The school recently purchased a brand-new basketball net, allowing us to play on a proper court and making the experience even more enjoyable. The energy was high as students showcased their skills, teamwork, and determination. The competitive spirit was evident, with every game keeping players fully engaged, pushing their limits, and striving for victory while spectators cheered with excitement. Cheers and applause filled the air as students gave their best efforts, making the tournament an unforgettable experience for everyone involved.

Many students expressed how much they enjoyed the tournament and are eager for more in the future, Insha'Allah. A huge thank you to Mr. Rami for helping to organize these fantastic games. Congratulations to all participants, and a special shoutout to the tournament winners for their outstanding performance!

BROADCAST CHANNEL

Grade 10 students will launch an exciting 'ABIS Broadcast' as part of their Communications Technology class. This initiative will serve as a creative platform for students to share updates, insights, and engaging discussions on various topics.

Each morning after our prayers, teachers will receive a link to the latest episode so that both students and staff can stay informed. The Grade 10 team will be covering school activities, sports highlights, upcoming events, and much more.

We want this Broadcast to reflect what matters most to our school community! If there's anything you'd like to see featured or any ideas you'd like to contribute, feel free to reach out to any Grade 10 student or Mr. Hakam. Your input will help make this podcast even better! Stay tuned for the launch—exciting content is on the way!



OPEN HOUSE

The Open House began with a warm welcome, highlighting ABIS's commitment to nurturing students who are confident in their Islamic identity while excelling academically. The school's vision, deeply rooted in faith, aims to inspire students with the teachings of the Qur'an, the Prophets (peace be upon them), and the fourteen infallibles (AS).

One of the key highlights of the event was the introduction of ABIS's inquiry-based learning approach, which encourages students to think critically, ask questions, and engage in hands-on experiences. This innovative model equips students with essential skills such as problem-solving, creativity, collaboration, and digital literacy.

A standout feature of this year's Open House was the unveiling of ABIS's upcoming Makerspace—a dedicated hub for creativity and innovation. This hands-on learning space will allow students to explore STEAM subjects (Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts, and Mathematics) through exciting projects like robotics, 3D printing, laser cutting, and even virtual reality experiences. The Makerspace is a testament to ABIS's commitment to blending faith-based education with 21st-century skills.

MAWALEED OF SHABAAN (AS) - ASSEMBLY

In honour of the blessed month of Sha'aban, Ahlul-Bayt Islamic School hosted a special assembly, welcoming parents to celebrate Mawaleed Shaaban. The event was filled with excitement, as parents eagerly gathered to watch the heartfelt performances and presentations prepared by our dedicated students. The assembly began with an inspiring speech by Dr. Fatima Assaf, who shared the school's vision for the future, including upcoming improvements and new initiatives aimed at enhancing the learning experience. Following that, Sheikh Jafar Hammoud delivered a thought-provoking Islamic lecture, enriching our understanding of faith and the significance of this holy month. Students then took centre stage, showcasing their hard work and creativity through skits, plays, recitations, and speeches. A particularly moving performance came from Grade 3, who presented a touching skit highlighting the importance of awareness and solidarity.

This memorable assembly was a true testament to the dedication of our students, teachers, and staff, whose efforts made the event a great success. On behalf of Ahlul-Bayt Islamic School, we thank everyone who attended and supported this celebration. We hope you enjoyed this special gathering as much as we did!

THE KINDERGARTEN

JKS PRAYER UNIT

JKs are learning how to perform wudu' (ablution) by doing pretend wudu' as well as the obligatory prayers by practicing the morning prayer.
They are also visiting the mussalla (prayer room) on Fridays.



MOONS OF SHABAAN

We decorated the school in celebration of the blessed births of the month of Shabaan (Moons of Shabaan).



Kindergartens had a lot of fun on a trip to Cosmic Adventures to celebrate the blessed births of the month of Shabaan (Moons of Shabaan). They enjoyed pizza and juice in their classrooms upon their return.



SK AHLUL-BAYT SHIP

SK students had fun working on building and decorating a huge ship. The sails of the ship carry the names of the 14 Infallibles (as). Students learned that the way to gain guidance to Allah (SWT) is by following in the steps of prophet Mohammad (sAaww) and his Ahlul-Bayt (as).



ASSEMBLY REHEARSALS

Kindergarten students practiced their assembly performances. JKs practiced reciting the Quran as one group and SKs practiced their Ahlul-Bayt (as) nasheed as another group.



بَيتي كمَثْل

سَفينة نُوح

متنركبها

نجا، وَمــن

عنها هلك

تُخلَفَ

Each SK student enjoyed decorating their own 12-piece puzzle that they took home. Each piece contained the name of an Imam. This helped students memorize the names of our holy 12 Imams (as) in order.





Kindergarten students celebrated the 100th day of school in a fun and creative way! To mark this special milestone, students were invited to dress up as if they were 100 years old. It was a fun and lighthearted way to recognize how much they've grown and learned over the past 100 days.



LE COIN FRANÇAIS THE FRENCH CORNER



ARABIC PEN



As part of the unit on friendship, ninth-grade students were asked to write a letter to a friend or someone they wished to connect with.

Here is a sample of their letters:

كجزء من محور الصداقة، طُلِبَ من طلاب الصف التاسع كتابة رسالة إلى أحد الأصدقاء أو

الأشخاص الذين يرغبون في التواصل معهم فكانت هذه عيِّنة من رسائلهم

Je J J āllu)
السلام عيبكم ورد فة الله وبركانه
ومد برقی الغزیز علی سلنم از الت کر آمل آن تکون
الله الكانم من الانبار الله بالكانم من الانبار الله بالله بالله بالكانم من الانبار الله بالله باله با
أولاً عن القا تحدث بشكل رائع في اعتماني . القد لطان أنقنا لرد الزيارة بع عائدة في المالي قيما المالية المالية المالية المالية في المالية فيما
الدامة الذي أردن الذهاد والما أواك قريباً الما عبد لعق العزيز أتعنى لك مبدة والسلامة
على الله قريا، الله قريا، على الله أ على الله الما الله الله الله الله الله الله
Mlux Layup

A MESSAGE FROM THE ABIS MANAGEMENT

As we steadily progress through this academic year, we are grateful for the wonderful moments we have shared as a school community. From our Sha'aban Assembly to the launch of new initiatives, Ahlul-Bayt Islamic School continues to thrive in its mission of combining faith and knowledge.

Our Sha'aban Assembly was a heartwarming celebration, bringing parents together to witness the creativity and dedication of our students. Through inspiring speeches, engaging performances, and a powerful skit, our students demonstrated their passion and commitment to their faith.

We are also thrilled to introduce new initiatives such as our Makerspace, an exciting addition that will allow students to engage in hands-on learning in STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts, and Mathematics). This is just one of the many ways we are working to enhance the learning experience at ABIS.

With so much to look forward to, we invite all families to be part of our journey. New student registration opened on February 21st and closes on March 7th. We encourage families to secure their spots as we continue to expand and improve.

Jazakum Allahu Khairan for your ongoing support and trust. May Allah (SWT) bless our students with success, wisdom, and a love for lifelong learning.

With heartfelt Dua's,

ABIS Management

UPCOMING:



March 01: First day of Ramadan March 03-31: Charity Month

March 10-14: March Break (No School)

March 15 (Tentative): Mawlid of Imam Hassan (AS)
March 20 (Tentative): Martyrdom of Ameer-ul-

Momineen Imam Ali (AS)

March 21: PD Day - (No school for JK-8)

March 22 (Tentative): Grand Lailat al-Qadr (Starts

in the Evening)

March 23 (Tentative): Grand Lailat al-Qadr (No

School)

March 30 (Tentative): Eid al-Fitr (No School)